MINUTES
College Prep Advisory Committee Meeting
Wednesday, May 18, 2011
2:00-4:00 p.m. Edison State College, S-106

Meeting commenced at 2:05 p.m.

Attendance:  =attended    (A)=absent    
 Dr. Eileen DeLuca, Associate Dean, College Prep/Developmental Studies, Dr. Caroline Seefchak Department Chair, College Prep/Developmental Studies,  Kevin Shriner, Associate Dean, First Year Experience & Academic Success,  Pat Newell, Dean, Student Services,  Dr. Ann Wilson, Advising, Jo Anne Lewin, Department Chair, Mathematics,  Amanda Romero, College Prep/Developmental Studies,  Maria Callas, Coordinator, Secondary Reading, School District of Lee County, Jim Propert, Coordinator, Secondary Mathematics, School District of Lee County,  Nathan Shaker, K-12 Language Arts Coordinator, School District of Lee County, Gordon Swaggerty, Assistant Superintendent, Hendry County School District,  Bob Davis, Mathematics Curriculum Specialist, Charlotte County Public Schools, (A) Ellie Bunting, Department Chair, English, (A) Paul Holimon, Coordinator, 6-12 English/Language Arts, District School Board of Collier County,  (A) Nancy Beighton, Coordinator for Mathematics and Computer Science, Secondary, District School Board of Collier County, (A) Kym Sheehan, Secondary Literacy Specialist, Charlotte County Public Schools

1. Dr. DeLuca opened the meeting and introductions were made.
2. The committee was informed that an email distribution list would be created and they would receive updates, data, and the Pert Study Guide via email.
3. Dr. DeLuca began by sharing general College Prep/Developmental Studies Program Information including the Mission, Guiding Principles and Program goals.
4. The group then reviewed College Prep Student Enrollment Data. It was noted that 55.99% of students who enroll at Edison State College are presenting placement scores that indicate that they need one or more developmental courses.
5. The group then reviewed Success and Retention Rates of College Prep students.  Dr. DeLuca presented both State FTIC Cohort Data (2005-2010), and Edison data (2005-2010).
6. Dr. DeLuca explained that the College Prep/Developmental studies program at Edison State College had undergone a review by members of the National Center for Developmental Education (NCDE).  She shared a summary report of the NCDE recommendations vis-à-vis a list of how the department has worked towards realizing the recommendations during the fall and spring semesters. 
7. The group then reviewed success rates of Developmental Mathematics students within MAT 9024 through MAT 1033.  An analysis of variance demonstrated that there is no statistically significant difference in success in MAT 1033 for students who test in, versus students who must first complete a developmental mathematics course.
8. The group reviewed AA, AS and Baccalaureate completion data for students who tested into College Prep Mathematics.
9. Dr. DeLuca shared the method of cohort tracking that is underway to provide data as the students continue into MAC 1105, MGF 1106, etc., through a completion of a degree or certificate.
10. Dr. Seefchak reviewed the results of a Developmental Mathematics student satisfaction survey. Of the students responding, the majority were satisfied or very satisfied with the courses.
11. Dr. DeLuca shared the intent to commence and Math Re-Design task force to include College Prep Mathematics and Credit Mathematics faculty.
12. Dr. Seefchak reviewed the development of the syllabi for the new College Prep courses: MAT 0018 and 0028.  She described how the outcomes were aligned to Florida’s Developmental Education Curriculum Competencies.  She also referred participants to Florida’s Postsecondary Readiness competencies for MAT 1033.
13. Jim Propert discussed how the new high school mathematics requirements may change the landscape.  He stated that 4 years of math will be required to graduate high school starting in the 2012-2013 academic year. Generally students will take Algebra 1A, Algebra 1B, and an additional 2 years of math.  He noted that end of course exams (EOC) are state developed.
14. Bob Davis shared concerns about denying students the use of calculators. The non-use of calculators in College Prep courses was discussed. Bob argued that from 6th grade on, students are using calculators in math courses, even using advanced calculators in geometry courses. Students become accustomed to using calculators only to have them taken away on College Prep courses.  Bob also stated that just because students are using a calculator, it doesn’t mean they lack conceptual understanding of math. He feels that there may be a disconnect between K-12 and College Prep.
15. Pat Newell explained that the State Exit Exams for MAT 9024 do not allow the use of calculators, therefore it wouldn’t be fair to let the students use the calculators only to take them away when they most need it.  She added that the state exit exams have not been revised and we are defining the future of the College Prep math program on old assessments. It may burden the students.
16. Dr. DeLuca shared that the Division of Florida Colleges has said that they are only just now beginning to discuss the revision of the State Exit Exams, which means new exams may be two or more years from being realized.
17. The group reviewed the success rates of Developmental English students within ENC 9020/9021 through ENC 1101. An analysis of variance demonstrated that there is no statistically significant difference in success in ENC 1101 for students who test in, versus students who must first complete a developmental English course.
18. The group reviewed AA, AS and Baccalaureate completion data for students who tested into College Prep English.
19. Dr. DeLuca shared that departmental discussions had centered around issues of attendance and the relationship to retention and success.  The idea of an early alert system was proposed.  College Prep and FYE may want to work together to develop a manageable attendance track system.  A staff member may be needed to track attendance and provide guidance to students who reach a threshold of missed classes.  Nathan Shaker thought attendance tracking was wise.  Jim Propert also supported the idea of counseling students with excessive absences.  Pat Newell agreed that the “come see us” method was the best practice for an early alert (as opposed to punitive measures).
20. Dr. Seefchak reviewed the results of a Developmental English student satisfaction survey. Of the students responding, the majority were satisfied or very satisfied with the courses.
21. Dr. Seefchak reviewed the development of the syllabi for the new College Prep courses: ENC 0015 and ENC 0025.  She described how the outcomes were aligned to Florida’s Developmental Education Curriculum Competencies.  She also referred participants to Florida’s Postsecondary Readiness competencies for ENC 1101.
22. Dr. DeLuca pointed out that Florida’s Postsecondary Readiness competencies for ENC 1101 include both writing and reading standards.
23. The group reviewed the success rates of Developmental Reading students within REA 9003.
24. The group reviewed AA, AS and Baccalaureate completion data for students who tested into College Prep Reading.
25. Dr. Seefchak reviewed the results of a Developmental Reading student satisfaction survey. Of the students responding, the majority were satisfied or very satisfied with the courses.
26. Dr. Seefchak reviewed the development of the syllabi for the new College Prep courses: REA 0007 and ENC 0017.  She described how the outcomes were aligned to Florida’s Developmental Education Curriculum Competencies.  She also referred participants to Florida’s Postsecondary Readiness competencies for ENC 1101.
27. Dr. Seefchak reviewed results of the College Readiness Conference Survey distributed to faculty and administrators.  Edison State College hosted the conference on February 18 with participation from Lee, Collier, Charlotte and Hendry School Districts. The majority of attendees were satisfied or very satisfied with the conference materials, presentations, and discussions. It was noted that the attendees would like to have a networking luncheon at next year’s event.  Dr. DeLuca submitted a proposed budget to host the luncheon. Dr. DeLuca encouraged the advisory group members to attend next year and invite interested faculty.
28. Due to time constraints, EAP – English for Academic Purposes data were not discussed, but success rates, and student satisfaction data were included in the binders for review. An analysis of variance demonstrated that students who complete level 5 and level 6 EAP courses have statistically significant higher success rates in ENC 1101 than students who test directly into ENC 1101.
29. Dr. DeLuca and Dr. Seefchak thanked the participants for their time and input.    Participants were asked to email if they had any further suggestions or comments.


Meeting adjourned at 4:00p.m.
Minutes submitted by Eileen DeLuca and Amanda Romero

